

August 15, 2011

Kirsten Walli Board Secretary Ontario Energy Board, 2300 Yonge St. Suite 2700, P.O. Box 2319 Toronto, Ontario, M4P 1E4

Dear Ms. Walli,

Re:

OEB File No. EB-2011-0123

Guelph Hydro Electric Distribution System Inc.

Electricity Distribution Rate Application - Confidentiality Request -

Guelph Hydro's Reply to SEC's Submissions on Confidentiality

Guelph Hydro is in receipt of the School Energy Coalition (SEC)'s Submissions on Confidentiality dated August 10, 2011.

In accordance with the Board's Procedural Order No. 1, issued on August 5, 2011, Guelph Hydro replies:

- The documents were supplied in confidence to Guelph Hydro by third parties, and Guelph Hydro does not have the providers' consent for the documents to be made public – 17(1) of FIPPA
- The documents requested to be kept in confidentiality are guidelines Guelph Hydro's used in the transition to IFRS process, and they were filed with the Board as evidence of Guelph Hydro's diligence in approaching and implementing a very complex project
- All participants to the proceedings have the opportunity to analyze the material provided that
 they have executed the OEB's form of Declaration and Undertaking with respect to
 confidentiality and that they comply with the Practice Direction, subject to Guelph Hydro's
 right to object to the OEB's acceptance of a Declaration and Undertaking from any person
- A non-confidential summary of each report was included in the Application and filed with the Board, and can be served on all parties to the proceeding



Guelph Hydro reiterates its initial request to the OEB for confidential treatment of the documents "IFRS Conversion Impact Assessment" and "IFRS System Impact Discovery Analysis".

Respectfully Submitted,

Cristina Birceanu

Manager of Regulatory Affairs Guelph Hydro Electric Systems Inc.

395 Southgate Drive, Guelph, ON N1G 4Y1 Telephone- (519) 837-4735 Mobile- 226-218-2150 Email- cbirceanu@guelphhydro.com